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CHANGE ROOMS 

 

CSEN recognises that children are particularly vulnerable in change rooms and that measures must be put in 
place to ensure that children are able to safely get changed without fear of intrusion or fear for their safety. 
 
Generally, the expectation of CSEN is that Member School Staff and Member School Volunteers would 
appropriately supervise change rooms in accordance with Department of Education guidelines. The same goes 
for CSEN Staff and CSEN volunteers who may be required to supervise change rooms in the course of 
supervising CSEN Representatives at non-CSEN events. 
 
Those guidelines are that change rooms should be supervised and supervisors should adhere to the following 
guidelines: 
 

• give explicit instructions and guidelines for behaviour in change rooms 

• ensure students and staff have been notified that mobile phones (and cameras) are prohibited 
in changerooms 

• set a routine for going into change rooms and keep to it 

• announce to students when entering the change room and allow time for students to cover up 

• do not stand in change rooms while students are changing as students have a right to privacy, and 
staff should not be in a changeroom with one student / player. 

 

While the issue of a supervisor of either sex supervising the change rooms of both sexes poses some 
difficulties, some suggestions for supervisors in this situation include: 
 

• give explicit rules about what is expected of students' behaviour in the change rooms 

• ensure that students know that if there is an emergency you will enter the change room 

• choose two student representatives to report to you about any problems in the change rooms 

• ask the students to come out of the change room if there is any disturbance 

• if for some reason the students remain in the change room seek a person of the appropriate 
sex to go in, and 

• if there is an emergency, let students know you are coming in and give a warning to cover up 
before going in. 

 

Parents from member schools must be discouraged from entering the changerooms unless truly necessary. 
 


